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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
1.       Water Fluoridation Code of Practice
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

As reported in e Flash # 94, The Queensland Health Water Quality Unit has recently released the revised Water Fluoridation Code of Practice which introduces some key changes to the previous CoP. The principal changes are listed below.

 

· The design criteria for dry chemical systems have been revised to allow for certain design and operational restrictions faced by some water suppliers. 

· Further guidance has been provided in relation to: 

· risk management; 

· emergency planning and incident response; 

· communication regarding works to plant;  

· communication between bulk suppliers and reticulation system managers (where these are different organisations); and

· daily sampling.

· More comprehensive minimum standards have been included for fluoride chemical quality. 

· Changes have been made to the 'approved forms' in Appendix 5, including the Fluoridated Water Quarterly Report forms (Form 3) and the Daily Record Sheets (Forms 4A, B, C, & D).

· More specific information has been provided in relation to dangerous goods safety management.

· Other changes were generally quite minor in nature. Examples include the updating of contact details, slight formatting changes and a slight restructuring of certain sections of the Code to ensure ease of reference.

Copies of the revised Water Fluoridation Code of Practice can be downloaded at:

http://www.health.qld.gov.au/ph/documents/ehu/fluoride_codepractice.pdf 

If you have any questions about the document, or require further information, please contact the Water Quality Unit on telephone (07) 3328 9310 or email fluoride@health.qld.gov.au.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

2.       National Water Industry Workforce Development Audit (Operational Staff)
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 

Government Skills Australia is encouraging water service providers across Australia to participate in a survey of operational staff .  The major outcomes sought are clarification of occupational titles and roles, attraction and retention issues affecting the industry and current and future training and development needs.

The process for completing the survey is detailed in the attached email.

We are well aware that this is yet another survey amongst the many you are asked to respond to and have raised several concerns about the process.  It isn’t short, and GSA’s desire to have it completed by individual operations staff (originally on-line only) makes coordinating responses by mid November difficult.  However, it is happening, and will feed directly into planning for the National Water Industry Skills Taskforce and help shape the future of the Water Operations training package.  If you have an interest in seeing the Queensland urban water industry appropriately represented in these initiatives, we encourage you and your staff to get involved.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Visit qldwater at http://www.qldwater.com.au 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
